

July 13, 2015

Mayor Shawn Reilly City of Waukesha 201 Delafield Street Waukesha, WI 53188

RE:

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG)
HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME)

Dear Mayor Reilly:

Your community is a current valued participant in either the HOME Consortium (most municipalities in Jefferson, Ozaukee, Washington and Waukesha Counties), or the CDBG program (Waukesha County municipalities only). Your participation in the HOME or CDBG program helps to make the funds available to low and moderate income homebuyers, homeowners, nonprofit agencies, affordable housing developers, municipalities, and local businesses in your community. Waukesha County, acting as the lead agent for all of the participating municipalities and counties, has qualified for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding since 1988 and HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME) funding since 1998 from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development regulations require Waukesha County, as the grantee, to execute a cooperation agreement with your municipality or county. Your community signed a cooperation agreement initially in order to become a member of the HOME Consortium or to become eligible for CDBG funds, which we have on file. HUD is requiring Waukesha County to update the cooperation agreement and obtain new signatures from all of the participants.

The new cooperation agreements contain references to the 2015—2019 Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing Choice for Waukesha County and the HOME Consortium. This document can be found on our website at <a href="http://www.waukeshacounty.gov/CDBGlearn/">http://www.waukeshacounty.gov/CDBGlearn/</a>. The cooperation agreement requires that a municipality will select at least two (2) action items from the list provided in the agreement to affirmatively further fair housing for the duration of this agreement (three years). The municipality must keep records documenting actions taken to affirmatively further fair housing and provide an annual report to Waukesha County of such actions within 15 days of the end of the calendar year.

Community Development
515 W. Moreland Blvd • Room AC 320
Waukesha, Wisconsin 53188
Phone: (262) 548-7920 • Fax: (262) 896-8510
www.waukeshacounty.gov/communitydevelopment

Please review and sign the enclosed cooperation agreement, and return it back to Waukesha County by September 30, 2015. Waukesha County has included some information in this mailing about how the residents of your county have benefited from your community's involvement with the HOME Consortium or CDBG since 1998. If you have any questions related to either the CDBG or HOME program, please contact Ms. Kristin Silva, Community Development Manager, at (262) 896-3370, or <a href="mailto:ksilva@waukeshacounty.gov">ksilva@waukeshacounty.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Dale R. Shaver

Director, Department of Parks and Land Use